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COMMISSION ON CIVIL RIGHTS

Agenda and Notice of Public Meeting
of the Oregon Advisory Committee

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to
the provisions of the rules and
regulations of the U.S. Commission on
Civil Rights, that a meeting of the
Oregon Advisory Committee to the
Commission will convene at 12 p.m.
and adjourn at 4 p.m. on April 20, 2000,
The Sweetbrier Inn, Board Room, 7125
SW Nyberg Road, Tualatin, Oregon
97062. The purpose of the meeting is to
discuss the background and methods for
conducting the Committee’s planned
law enforcement project.

Persons desiring additional
information, or planning a presentation
to the Committee, should contact Philip
Montez, Director of the Western
Regional Office, 213–894–3437 (TDD
213–894–3435). Hearing-impaired
persons who will attend the meeting
and require the services of a sign
language interpreter should contact the
Regional Office at least ten (10) working
days before the scheduled date of the
meeting.

The meeting will be conducted
pursuant to the provisions of the rules
and regulations of the Commission.

Dated at Washington, DC, March 30, 2000.
Carol-Lee Hurley,
Chief, Regional Programs Coordination Unit.
[FR Doc. 00–8330 Filed 4–4–00; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6335–01–P

COMMISSION ON CIVIL RIGHTS

Agenda and Notice of Public Meeting
of the Virginia Advisory Committee

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to
the provisions of the rules and
regulations of the U.S. Commission on
Civil Rights, that a meeting of the
Virginia Advisory Committee to the
Commission will convene at 10:30 a.m.
and adjourn at 1 p.m. on Thursday,

April 27, 2000, at the State Capital
Building, Senate Room 4, First Floor,
9th and Grace Streets, Richmond,
Virginia 23219. The Committee will
hold a press conference and panel
briefing to mark the public release of its
report, ‘‘Unequal Justice: African
Americans in the Virginia Criminal
Justice System.’’ Following questions by
the news media, African American
community leaders, commonwealth’s
attorneys and defense counselors, State
legislators, the State attorney general
and the governor will be invited to
participate in a panel discussion on the
report and related matters.

Persons desiring additional
information, or planning a presentation
to the Committee, should contact Ki-
Taek Chun, Director of the Eastern
Regional Office, 202–376–7533 (TDD
202–376–8116). Hearing-impaired
persons who will attend the meeting
and require the services of a sign
language interpreter should contact the
Regional Office at least ten (10) working
days before the scheduled date of the
meeting.

The meeting will be conducted
pursuant to the provisions of the rules
and regulations of the Commission.

Dated at Washington, DC, March 30, 2000.

Carol-Lee Hurley,
Chief, Regional Programs Coordination Unit.
[FR Doc. 00–8331 Filed 4–4–00; 8:45 am]

BILLING CODE 6335–01–P

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE

Bureau of Export Administration
Information Systems

Technical Advisory Committee; Notice
of Partially Closed Meeting

The Information Systems Technical
Advisory Committee (ISTAC) will meet
on April 26 & 27, 2000, 9: a.m., in the
Herbert C. Hoover Building, Room 3884,
14th Street between Pennsylvania
Avenue and Constitution Avenue, NW.,
Washington, DC. The ISTAC advises the
Office of the Assistant Secretary for
Export Administration on technical
questions that affect the level of export
controls applicable to information
systems equipment and technology.

April 26

Open Session

1. Comments or presentations by the
public.

2. Prototype demonstration of internet
submission of license application
support documents.

3. Inter-processors communications:
the Infiniband and the Intel 870 chipset.

4. The future of Complementary
Metal-Oxide Semiconductors and the
Semiconductor Industry Association
roadmap.

5. A detailed look at Infiniband
technology.

6. Advances in digital signal
processors.

April 26 & 27

Closed Session

7. Discussion of matters properly
classified under Executive Order 12958,
dealing with U.S. export control
programs and strategic criteria related
thereto.

A limited number of seats will be
available for the open session.
Reservations are not accepted. To the
extent time permits, members of the
public may present oral statements to
the ISTAC. The public may submit
written statements at any time before or
after the meeting. However, to facilitate
distribution of public presentation
materials to Committee members, the
ISTAC suggests that public presentation
materials or comments be forwarded
before the meeting to the address listed
below: Ms. Lee Ann Carpenter, OSIES/
EA/BXA MS: 3876, U.S. Department of
Commerce 14th St. & Constitution Ave.,
N.W. Washington, D.C. 20230.

The Assistant Secretary for
Administration, with the concurrence of
the delegate of the General Counsel,
formally determined on September 10,
1999, pursuant to section 10(d) of the
Federal Advisory Committee Act, as
amended, that the series of meetings or
portions of meetings of this Committee
and of any Subcommittees thereof
dealing with the classified materials
listed in 5 U.S.C. 552(c)(1) shall be
exempt from the provisions relating to
public meetings found in section
10(a)(1) and (a)(3), of the Federal
Advisory Committee Act. The remaining
series of meetings or portions thereof
will be open to the public.

A copy of the Notice of Determination
to close meetings or portions of
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meetings of this Committee is available
for public inspection and copying in the
Central Reference and Records
Inspection Facility, Room 6020, U.S.
Department of Commerce, Washington,
DC. For further information or copies of
the minutes call Lee Ann Carpenter,
202–482–2583.

Dated: March 30, 2000.
Lee Ann Carpenter,
Committee Liaison Officer.
[FR Doc. 00–8361 Filed 4–4–00; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 3510–JT–M

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE

International Trade Administration

[A–588–845]

Stainless Steel Sheet and Strip in Coils
From Japan: Final Results of Changed
Circumstance Antidumping Duty
Review, and Determination To Revoke
Order in Part

AGENCY: Import Administration,
International Trade Administration,
Department of Commerce.
ACTION: Final results of changed
circumstance antidumping duty review,
and determination to revoke order in
part.

EFFECTIVE DATE: April 5, 2000.
SUMMARY: On February 8, 2000, the
Department of Commerce (the
Department) published a notice of
initiation of a changed circumstances
antidumping duty review and
preliminary results of review with
intent to revoke, in part, the
antidumping duty order on stainless
steel sheet and strip in coils from Japan.
We are now revoking this order in part,
with regard to the following product:
Stainless steel welding electrode strips,
as described in the ‘‘Scope’’ section of
this notice, based on the fact that
domestic parties have expressed no
further interest in the relief provided by
the order with respect to the
importation or sale of this steel coil, as
so described.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Robert Bolling, Import Administration,
International Trade Administration,
U.S. Department of Commerce, 14th
Street and Constitution Avenue, NW,
Washington, DC 20230; telephone (202)
482–3434.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:

Applicable Statute and Regulations
Unless otherwise indicated, all

citations to the statute are references to
the provisions effective January 1, 1995,
the effective date of the amendments

made to the Tariff Act of 1930 (the Act)
by the Uruguay Round Agreements Act
(URAA). In addition, unless otherwise
indicated, all citations to the
Department’s regulations are to the
regulations at 19 CFR part 351 (1999).

Background
On August 13, 1999, the Department

of Commerce (the Department) received
a request on behalf of Watanabe Trading
Co., Ltd. (Watanabe) and Byram Steel
Trading Co. (Byram) for a changed
circumstance review and an intent to
revoke in part the antidumping duty
(AD) order with respect to specific
stainless steel sheet and strip from
Japan. The Department received a letter
on August 30, 1999, from petitioners
(Allegheny Ludlum Corporation,
Armco, Inc., J&L Specialty Steel, Inc.,
Washington Steel Division of Bethlehem
Steel Corporation (formerly Lukens,
Inc.), the United Steelworkers of
America, AFL–CIO/CLC, the Butler
Armco Independent Union and the
Zanesville Armco Independent
Organization, Inc. of CA) expressing no
opposition to the request of Watanabe
and Byram for revocation in part of the
order pursuant to a changed
circumstance review with respect to the
subject merchandise defined in the
Scope of the Review section below.

We preliminarily determined that
petitioners’ affirmative statement of no
interest constituted changed
circumstances sufficient to warrant a
review and partial revocation of the
order. Consequently, on February 8,
2000, the Department published an
initiation of a changed circumstances
review and preliminary results of
review with an intent to revoke the
order in part (65 FR 6155).

The merchandise under review is
currently classifiable under subheading
7220.20.70 of the Harmonized Tariff
Schedule of the United States (HTSUS).
Although the HTSUS subheading is
provided for convenience and customs
purposes, our written description of the
scope is dispositive.

Scope of Changed Circumstance Review
The products covered by this

exclusion request and changed
circumstances review are stainless steel
welding electrode strips that are
manufactured in accordance with
American Welding Society (AWS)
specification ANSI/AWS A5.9–93. The
products are 0.5 mm in thickness, 60
mm in width, and in coils of
approximately 60 pounds each. The
products are limited to the following
AWS grade classifications: ER 308L, ER
309L, ER 316L and ER 347, and a
modified ER 309L or 309LCb which

meets the following chemical
composition limits (by weight):
Carbon—0.03% maximum
Chromium—20.0–22.0%
Nickel—10.0–12.0%
Molybdenum—0.75% maximum
Manganese—1.0–2.5%
Silicon—0.65% maximum
Phosphorus—0.03% maximum
Sulphur—0.03% maximum
Copper—0.75% maximum
Columbium—8 times the carbon level

minimum—1.0% maximum

Comments

In the preliminary results, we
provided parties the opportunity to
comment. We did not receive any
comments from the interested parties.

Final Results of Review and Partial
Revocation of the Antidumping Duty
Order

The affirmative statement of no
interest by petitioners concerning the
steel coil (i.e., stainless steel welding
electrode strips) and the fact that no
interested parties objected to or
otherwise commented on our
preliminary results of review, constitute
changed circumstances sufficient to
warrant partial revocation of the order.
Therefore, the Department is partially
revoking the order on stainless steel
sheet and strip in coils with respect to
the product described above, in
accordance with sections 751(b) and (d)
and 782(h) of the Act and 19 CFR
351.222(g)(i). This partial revocation
applies to all unliquidated entries of the
above-described merchandise not
subject to final results of administrative
review as of the date of publication in
the Federal Register of these final
results of changed circumstances
review.

The Department will instruct the
Customs Service (Customs) to proceed
with liquidation, without regard to
antidumping duties, of any unliquidated
entries of steel coil (i.e., stainless steel
welding electrode strips), as specifically
described in the ‘‘Scope of Changed
Circumstance Review’’ section above,
and entered, or withdrawn from the
warehouse, for consumption on or after
March 24, 2000. The Department will
further instruct Customs to refund with
interest any estimated duties collected
with respect to unliquidated entries of
steel coils (i.e., stainless steel welding
electrode strips) entered or withdrawn
from warehouse for consumption on or
after the publication date of the final
results of this changed circumstances
review, in accordance with section 778
of the Act and 19 CFR 351.222(f)(4).

This notice also serves as a final
reminder to parties subject to
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